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March 24, 2025

Prattsburgh Wind, LLC
Kevin Sheen 
565 5TH AVE FL 27
NEW YORK, NY  10017-2478

RE: Letter of Authorization (LOA) for Coverage Under 
SPDES General Permit for Stormwater Discharges from Construction Activity (CGP)
General Permit No. GP-0-25-001

Dear Owner or Operator,

The New York State Department of Environmental Conservation (NYSDEC) received a complete 
electronic Notice of Intent (eNOI) for coverage under GP-0-25-001 for construction activities located at:

Project Name: Prattsburgh Wind
Project Address: 3520 VANAUCKER RD 

AVOCA, NY  14809-9506 Project County: Steuben

Through submission of the eNOI on March 24, 2025, the owner or operator certified that the eligibility 
requirements in Part I.A. of GP-0-25-001 have been met, where required.

As a reminder, the owner or operator must meet the requirements in Part I.E.6. of GP-0-25-001 prior to 
disturbing greater than five acres of soil at any one time. Further, this LOA is not the permit document. 
The owner or operator is required to comply with all requirements in GP-0-25-001, which is accessible on 
NYSDEC’s website: dec.ny.gov

The project is authorized to commence construction activity in accordance with Part I.D.3.b. of GP-0-25-
001 as follows: 

• Project Name: Prattsburgh Wind
• eNOI Submission ID: HQB-AVET-2RAGR
• Date authorized to commence construction activity: March 24, 2025

Note that the NYSDEC SPDES Permit Identification No. (SPDES Permit ID) for this project will be sent in 
a separate correspondence. Also, please be advised there is an annual regulatory fee of $110, which is 
billed by NYSDEC in the late fall. The regulatory fee covers a period of one calendar year. In addition, 
there is an initial authorization fee of $110 per acre of land disturbed and $675 per acre of future 
impervious area. The initial authorization fee covers the duration of the authorized disturbance. 

If there are any questions regarding the requirements in GP-0-25-001, please contact me.

Sincerely,

John Muthersbaugh

Assistant Engineer


